# PLEASANI VI JANUARY 2021

PLEASANT VIEW CITY NEWS

**CALENDAR OF EVENTS** 

- January 1: Offices Closed for New Year's Day
- January 7: Planning Commission
- January 12: City Council
- January 18: Offices Closed for Martin Luther King Day
- January 21: Planning Commission
- January 26: City Council



# WE NEED YOUR HELP

To be compliant with State code, we need an accurate count of those homes that have apartments in Pleasant View.

Please email
jhunt@pleasantviewcity.com
or call the office at (801) 7828529 to make sure your
apartment is not only included
in the count, but also
compliant with state code, as
well as the city's Attached
Accessory Apartment
ordinance.

If you have any questions please contact the office at 801-782-8529.

Thank you!



### **MAYOR'S MESSAGE**

It has finally happened. 2020 is now nothing more than a memory. We all couldn't wait for 2021 to get here. I think we all felt like if we could just get through the year, we had made it. Unfortunately, it doesn't really work that way. 2021 opens up with the same dreary forecast as 2020 ended with. We need to stay vigilant and take the necessary precautions to keep us all safe. Friends and neighbors continue to be exposed and many are catching the virus. Many of our residents are holed up in their homes waiting it out. They are becoming restless and yearn for the chance to leave their homes and resume life. I, like all of you, desire a return to normal. Hang in there. While the new year did not bring an immediate change, it did bring new hope. Hang on to this hope and know that sometime soon we will get there.

We have experienced some changes in Pleasant View. Our City Administrator Bill Cobabe has taken a job with another City. We wish to thank him for a job well done. We will miss his wonderful sense of humor and his great patience. He had a wealth of knowledge of the laws and ordinances that govern our City and the ability to work with people to understand how they applied to their projects. Good luck Bill and we will miss you, especially your bow tie.

We spent all of November and most of December searching for a new City Administrator. We have hired Amy Mabey and she will start on January 11th. She brings with her a wealth of experience having worked for the Ogden City Council for most of the past decade. We look forward to working with her. We will add Amy's Bio on our website in the very near future, so if you get a chance you can jump on and see more about her.

Recently, I drove around the City and was impressed with the Christmas light displays. It seemed like 75 percent of the homes had some sort of decoration. It was breathtaking! On December 21st, many participated in a Luminary night. This was organized by a private citizen and many people jumped on board and it created a wonderful display. Thanks to all that took it upon themselves to end a dreary year with a hope for a bright and shining future. We all needed it.

Lastly, a reminder that parking on the streets this time of year in the event of snowfall or immediately after, is against the law. Also, it is against the law to push or throw snow into the street. Once snow has been moved or disturbed it starts to set into an icy mess. These ice chunks can damage our snow plows. A damaged plow must be taken out of service to be repaired and it not only decreases our ability to remove snow throughout the community, it is costly to repair. Money that comes from each of you. So please, do not put your snow into the street. I know we haven't had a lot of snow, but I'm hopeful we will soon.

Again, let me say that I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

Mayor Leonard Call



### **COMMUNITY LUMINARY NIGHT**

Thanks to all those who participated in the community Luminary event. It was great to have participation in something uplifting for the community.



### WINTER PARKING REGULATIONS ARE NOW IN EFFECT

Please move all vehicles and trailers off the street during snowfall and keep them off the road until the city snow plows have finished removing snow. It's unlawful to leave the vehicles on the street. The snow plow trucks are big and heavy and need room to do their job so you can safely navigate the city streets. Please do your part to help us help you. Thank

you!





### **OUTDOOR RECREATION SAFETY REMINDER**

Please be careful while outside during hours of low light. It's difficult for drivers to see pedestrians and cyclists in certain lighting circumstances. Wear reflective or light colored clothing and stay aware of your surroundings.



Remember, 2021 dog licenses are now due. You should have received a reminder with new applications in the mail. You can mail your payment and forms back to us or place them in the white utility drop box in our east parking lot. If we receive your forms and payment via one of these methods, we'll mail your new tags for 2021to you.

Licensing your dog each year is not only the law, but it also helps us get your furry family member back to you in the event it becomes lost. Get your forms in before late fees are added and give your pet some new bling for the new year.

## **REINDEER & GAMES &** VIRTUAL SANTA EVENT

play reindeer games and write letters to Santa. We had a great time and enjoyed seeing everyone. The event was a great success and we had about 330 participants.

Special thanks to our sponsor, Diane Albrechtsen with Simply Utah Living, as well as the Pleasant View Youth City Council for this fun event.

